
 

 

STATEMENT OF REASONS  
 

THE BOROUGH OF WATFORD  
THE MEADOWS, WATFORD, (NO WAITING AT ANY TIME),  

ORDER 2023 
 
The implementation of the proposed introduction of No Waiting at Any Time Restrictions on The Meadows in 
alignment with the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 is necessary for the following reasons: 
 

• For avoiding danger to persons and traffic using The Meadows, and through preventing the likelihood 
of any danger arising through the manoeuvres which require vehicles to allow traffic to pass/access 
the new development.  

 
• For preserving the amenity of the proposed new development and The Meadows, through ensuring 

vehicular access, particularly for emergency and waste services, can be maintained in and out of the 
proposed cul-de-sac to the development. 

 
 To eliminate indiscriminate parking at junction of The Meadows with the new development (around 

the new cul-de-sac), which would inhibit visibility for all road users.  
 
 
The Council reserves the right to produce an amended or further statement in the context of any public 
enquiry or judicial proceedings to these proposals 
 
 
Justin Bloomfield 
Parking Lead Officer 
Town Hall, 
Watford, 
Herts WD17 3EX 
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